
PACIFIC POWER 
A DIVISION OF PACIFICORP 

May 25,2010 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 
550 Capitol Street NE, Ste 215 
Salem, OR 97301-2551 

Attn: Filing Center 

RE: Docket UP 251 - Clarification of Application 

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

On May 22, 2009, PacifiCorp d.b.a., Pacific Power ("PacifiCorp" or "Company") filed an 
application for approval of the provision of easements over the Company's Terminal - Ninety 
South 345 kV and Terminal - Midvale 138 kV transmission corridor for the E-Center Retail 
Development project in West Valley City, Utah ("Application"). The Public Utility Commission 
of Oregon ("Commission") approved this application in Order No. 09-293 on July 30, 2009. The 
Company recently conducted an internal review of its property transaction records. Through this 
review, the Company found additional information that should have been more clearly identified 
in the Application. The Application stated that there were two easements for the E-Center Retail 
Development project, one for an access road and one for parking access. 1 However, the 
Company provided three easements, two for an access road and one for parking access. 
Attachment A to the Application contained the Access Easement Agreement for the access road, 
and described both easements granted. The Application stated that the Company received 
$387,935.46 total compensation, with the Oregon-allocated portion being $87,349.77.2 The 
Application stated the correct amount for all three easements and noted the correct accounting 
treatment for all three easements? PacifiCorp takes its legal and regulatory obligations very 
seriously and now provides this information to ensure the Commission's records regarding these 
transactions are accurate. 

An original and one copy of this filing will be provided via overnight delivery. 

PacifiCorp respectfully requests that all data requests regarding this matter be addressed to: 

By E-mail (preferred): 

By regular mail: 

1 Application, p. 2. 
2 Id. 

Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

3 Accounting information may be found in the Application at p. 2 and Attachment E. 
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Please direct informal questions with respect to this filing to loelle Steward at 503-813-5542. 

Very truly yours, 

~ L 
Andrea L. Kelly 
Vice President, Regulation 


